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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

This report recommends the rescindment and combination of two Board policies: 

Twenty-Five Year Recognition Program H.M.09 and Retirement Ceremonies H.M. 

10 into one new policy, Recognition of Employment Service and Retirement 

H.M.04. 

 

The cumulative staff time required to prepare this report was 7 hours.   
 

 

B.  PURPOSE  
 

This Recommendation Report is on the Order Paper of the Governance and Policy 

Committee as it recommends policy rescindment.  

 
 

C. BACKGROUND 
 

1. Policy H.M. 09 Twenty-Five Year Recognition Program and Policy H.M. 10 

– Retirement Ceremonies were reviewed by the Board on January 17, 2007.  

 

2. Both policies identify the Board’s practices regarding the recognition of 

employees with long service to the Board and/or upon retirement from 

employment. The recommended policies for rescindment (H.M.09 and 

H.M.10) are included as Appendices B and C respectively. 

 

3. Since the start of the COVID-19 pandemic, Human Resources has continued 

to recognize employees with long service and upon retirement in accordance 

with the province’s health and safety measures.  

 

4. The proposal to rescind and combine the two policies into a new policy will 

highlight the Board’s renewed focus on recognizing employees with long 

service as well as celebrating employees upon their retirement.  
 

D. EVIDENCE/RESEARCH/ANALYSIS  
 

The new draft policy, Recognition of Employment Service and Retirement H.M.04 

received input through consultation with Equity, Legal and Employee Relations 

staff. 
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E. METRICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
 

Human Resources staff will monitor the recommendations in this report. Further 

reports will be brought to Board in accordance with the policy review schedule. 

 
 

F. IMPLEMENTATION 
 

Policies H.M. 09 and H.M. 10, once rescinded, will be removed from the TCDSB 

policy register; while the new policy H.M. 04, as approved, will be posted on the 

TCDSB policy register.  

 

 

G. STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
 

Staff recommends that Policy H.M. 04 Recognition of Employment Service and 

Retirement provided in Appendix A be adopted.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


